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Bath Town Planning Board
Regular Meeting

Date and Time:	February 6, 2024			7:00pm
Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building

Present:		Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins; Planning Board Members,
			George McKinley, James Corbett, Kevin Denison, Matthew Dickson,
			Michael Palermo
Absent:		Planning Board Member, James Emo
Also Present:		Town Clerk, Terra Thorpe; Town Councilperson, John Lysyczyn
List of Public Attached

Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Motion made by Board Member Denison, seconded by Board Member Corbett to accept the minutes as written from January 2, 2024.
Adopted:		James Hopkins	Aye
			George McKinley	Aye
			James Corbett		Aye
			Kevin Denison	Aye
Matthew Dickson	Aye
			Michael Palermo	Aye

William Thew, Esquire, presented the Board with a subdivision for Tim and Tara Coots. Thew explained that Tim and Tara would like to split their parcel into two separate parcels. Their daughter, Trina, currently lives at parcel 1 which is the parcel in the front, there is a driveway that she uses to access the house. There is also a right-of-way on the East line. Tim and Tara conveying to their son, TJ, life use of the back parcel, as he owns the parcel directly in front of this parcel. Both parcels will be using the right-of-way. There will be no new buildings, there is no road frontage on parcel 2, but there is the right-of-way.

Motion made by Board Member Corbett, seconded by Board Member Denison to approve the subdivision as presented by William Thew, Esq, for Tim and Terra Coots to split the parcel of land located at 4998/5016 Turnpike Rd into two parcels.
Adopted:		James Hopkins	Aye
			George McKinley	Aye
			James Corbett		Aye
			Kevin Denison	Aye
Matthew Dickson	Aye
			Michael Palermo	Aye

Town Councilperson Lysyczyn listed what was going on in the Town of Bath:
· They are working on a solar farm on Scudder Rd, and also getting ready to work on a solar farm on Snyder Hill, but they found a bat, so they are trying to buy some additional property to set up a bat refuge there. 
· Momentum should be coming in soon. DEC has given them permission for the Momentum facility, so the DEC will be having a public hearing. 
· Still dealing with the sludge issue, they are waiting to see what the Department of Agriculture says about the local law in Thurston.
· There will be an informational meeting, possibly in March, regarding the Salubria Sewer Project. It is looking like the sewer will be going in the road around Lake Salubria on the cottage side, going to near Southern Tier Provisions on State Route 415, which may lead to a road replacement from the Highway Department around Lake Salubria.
· FEMA is doing another levy study program and looking at the flood plain. Lysyczyn recommended that Board Chairman James Hopkins, Code Enforcement Officer James Northrup, and Town Supervisor Joshua Buck attend the meeting for it. 

Motion made by Board Member McKinley, seconded by Board Member Palermo to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Town Planning Board at 7:11pm.
Passed Unanimously.

									Respectfully Submitted
										Tori McGlynn
										Deputy Town Clerk
